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The increase in 311 calls is due to regular seasonal variation. Most 311 calls 

come from complaints about overgrown grass. Code Enforcement fell behind on 

311 cases due to a temporary shortage on intake staff. The department 

anticipates that they will close all open cases by the end of May. 
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The number of demolitions inspections will remain high as the number of 

demolitions increase throughout the year.  
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In order to meet their targets, researchers have been selecting cases with 

simple title histories. Research may slow down in upcoming months due to 

these cases exiting the pipeline. However, funds to hire four additional title 

researchers have been identified, and they will be hired in upcoming months. 

Code Enforcement anticipates that this will allow them to stay on target. 
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Code Enforcement has been holding at least 50 hearings per day of hearings 

(twice a week), which will allow them to meet their monthly targets. 
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The FEMA and SDER demolition contracts are now fully in place, and 

demolitions should continue at a regular rate. 
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The number of lot maintenance referrals was lower than in past months due to 

fewer judgments on vacant lots. 
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The reasons for writs being rejected include issues with sending out judgment 

mail, problems with noticing, and incomplete violation data. All of these issues 

have been fixed. However, the effects of these errors will be seen for several 

months.  

25 



26 



The City has reached an agreement with title insurance companies and will 

restart sales in upcoming months. Code Enforcement will look into the 

possibility of holding a mass sale of properties with code liens to make up for 

the months with no sales due to negotiations with the insurance companies. 
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NORA has begun disposing lots through their Growing Green project. These 

dispositions will not appear in their BlightSTAT data, but NORA reported that the 

program has been successful in its initial months. 
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The decrease in total units is due to a contract revision with one developer. The 

deadline for the NSP2 units is the end of 2014. 
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The Office of Community Development (OCD) is nearing completion on a 108 

unit project on Canal St., which will house homeless individuals. OCD 

anticipates that the project will be complete by August. OCD is also finalizing a 

contract to restore 18 units moved as a result of the VA Hospital project. 
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